
Hon John Mickel MP
16 February 2010

Speaker
Queensland Parliament
Parliament House
George Street
Brisbane,  Q,  4000

Email: speaker@parliament.qld.gov.au

Dear Mr Speaker

I refer to your letter of reply dated 15 February 2010, regarding the  
Aboriginal Flag Rally at Parliament House.  [Letter is shown below.]

I note your comments regarding Mr Watson.  Please be aware Mr Watson  
did not provoke the confrontation.  It was the participants at the  
rally that refused to allow the flag to be removed by police, and Mr  
Watson ultimately defused the situation by taking the flag from the  
fence and placing it in another location.

My letter was about respect for the Aboriginal flag and our rally on  
23 February 2010.

Our flag is the symbol of the sovereignty of Aboriginal Peoples over  
our lands.  Attempts by police or any others to forcefully take  
possession of the Aboriginal flag can be seen as a hostile act against  
our peoples and can invoke a response or confrontation.  It may be  
that you were not aware of this sensitivity when you ordered in the  
police.  The relationship between the Aboriginal flag and the  
Parliament is extremely significant because it is symbolic of  
unsettled business.  Our defence of our flag has been clearly  
demonstrated at the sites of Parliaments around Australia on many  
historical occasions.

You refer to the Aboriginal flag as the 'Aboriginal Australian' flag.   
Please note our flag will not be regarded by us as an Australian flag  
unless and until a treaty is signed with the Aboriginal Peoples.  The  
Queensland Parliament may have chosen to fly the flag at Parliament  
House but that decision alone does not lead to the lawful acquisition  
of our sovereignty or remedy the injustices against us.  It is the  
Aboriginal Peoples’ flag.  We carry the flag to assert our human  
rights, inherent rights and legitimate rights as the First Peoples of  
Australia.

The steps taken by security staff, the police and you, as Speaker, on  
13 February 2010 were discourteous and unnecessary.  No threat or  
offensive situation existed until the police confrontation.  Given the  
situation, our placement of the flag on the fence could have and  
should have been ignored.  The 'rules' that you cite could have been  
relaxed without consequences and are so puny that for us, defenders of  
human rights, the application of police force only stands as an  
exercise of power over the rally and its participants.

Our Aboriginal Flag Rally is not only about the importance of the  
Aboriginal flag in our struggle for our rights.  The proposed  
amendment by the Queensland Parliament of the Queensland Constitution,  
to acknowledge our existence and identity as the First Peoples in  
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Australia, is also a disguised and intentional step to deny and  
prevent our lawful rights in our own country and to obliterate the  
need to remedy the injustices against us.  We want to call upon the  
Parliament to accept the legal responsibilites that arise towards the  
Indigenous Peoples.

I ask that, in the light of this information, you reconsider your  
decision to not meet with us.  Please be aware we will proceed with  
our Aboriginal Flag Rally at Parliament House on 23 February 2010 and,  
if a meeting with you is not possible, we will otherwise present a  
petition to you as Speaker.

Respectfully

Les Malezer
Chairman, FAIRA
And on behalf of the Flag Protest group


